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The General Body meeting was called to order at 6:37 PM 

Roll Call- Roll was taken. 

Community Concerns 

Anna: There was a concern about student health payment plans. $2000 at one time is a lot 
especially at the beginning of the school year. A student wanted to see if there could be a 
payment plan. 

Emily: I think Brett worked with them last year, I will send an email as well to see where it’s at. 

Robert: For the lockers in Old Cabell for instruments and books, they cost money. Offering a 
scholarship or grant would be cool. 

Emily: Yes, that’s an easy thing to ask for. 

David: There was a CavDaily article about UPC spending 50% of budget on Welcome Week. I 
just want to know how the number got to $184,000, which comes from student activity fund.   

Dirron: I have it in an email somewhere, I can share it with the group. 

Emily: We’ll slack it out. 

Lauren: The Article about ambassadors said that the program was a waste of money.  

Anna: It discusses how ambassadors can call the police but don’t intervene.  

Emily: We’ve talked about this before. It might be worthwhile to run a survey to gather info 
about general feedback on the program and details of their interactions. I want to know the 
general student perspective. 

Sarah: Would we like someone from the program to come to GenBod? We’ve collected their 
reports before, but have never had someone come to talk about it.  

Emily: Safety and wellness? 

Ben: We had one come in last year to talk to us, maybe next week we can get somebody. 

Eric: I study in Thornton, and notice that the AC is freezing. How do we tell Facilities 
Management about it? 

Daniel: Talk to the building manager, I can figure out who it is. 

Robert: Jocelyn, one of my friends is a music major, and would like lockers in Old Cabell under 
scholarship. 

Jocelyn: Talk to the front desk person and say you can’t afford it, they would help you out. 

Committee Updates 
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Emily: Sarah posted the internal newsletter in the GenBod channel. 

Sarah: Reilly was our member of the week, I encourage you all to nominate people. We’ve only 
had 3 nominees thus far, it takes 30 seconds to say great job and go over their project.  

Emily: Any big committee updates? 

Ben: For the nap room, we started research last year. Madalyn and I will get a subcommittee of 
StudCo members to get it done by the end of this year. We’ve had meetings with the nursing 
school to talk about the space and what we want, there is a lot we can do with it. Let us know if 
you’re interested.  

Kate: This may not seem like a big deal, we been trying to work with Tom Tom for years, and 
now they are willing to partner with us this year which is awesome. We are excited to help. 

Liam: Shameless plug, we’re working with Virginia Women’s Chorus to put on a concert, it’s $5 
for non-first years, and it’s in Old Cabell at 7.  

Jocelyn: Student Arts is planning Arts Network Night to have people come talk about careers in 
the arts. If you have panelist ideas, let us know. We’ve got a student arts fund for grants as well. 
So far, someone wants to do a time lapse of beta, and another will do a public piano project. 

Officer Reports 

Maeve: The City Relations Committee is hosting dialogues with the Human Right Coalition. The 
topic of the first one is the Blue Ribbon Commission on Monday the 26th at Open Grounds. We 
are partnering with a Native American student group. I am also in conversation with members of 
Charlottesville police force; there was a piece about student-police relations in CavDaily. If you 
have personal experiences, I would love to share it with them. Next Monday, we’re hosting the 
first panel in the Women on Grounds series, which has been an awesome collaboration. It was 
Katie’s idea, and the first theme is shattering the illusion of perfectionism. This is targeted at first 
years, although everyone is welcome. Please sign up for Green Dot training on Sunday, 12-6 
PM. It’s fun, I’m leading the StudCo training, and free food.  

Eric: On uvastudentcouncil.com/sustainability, you will see the first page I made. This is how I 
want to do most of the pages, so please look there for reference. For Slack, at this point, I ask 
that if you have a leadership position, enable your notifications. Another fun thing is to open up 
slack desktop, go to file->preferences->sidebar theme. Copy and paste what I just posted in 
there to make it UVA themed. I am always working on the Studco website’s Calendar. If you 
want to add events, let me know. 

Alex: We’re going over the budget afterwards, so not much now. 

Joanna: Applications due tonight, with recap in the cabinet channel. By the 21st, make initial 
decisions, and we’ll have a spreadsheet with their preferences. Highlight the applicants you 
want to accept. Then see which ones are highlighted twice, and contact the other chair to figure 
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out who goes where. The default is the applicant’s first preference. Emily will send out 
rejections. You have the spreadsheet until Wednesday to highlight your acceptances.  

Luke: On the basis of who we want to accept, how do we choose? 

Maeve: It’s up to your discretion. 

Joanna: Since you’re Outreach, you fall under no one right now. I haven’t thought too much 
about Outreach yet because you‘ve always been under someone else. Some committees are 
going based on interest, some on quality of responses, and some are doing interviews. Those 
doing interviews have a week and a half to do so. Please remind new members about the 
retreat as well. In the first two weeks with new members, please do a bonding activity. There are 
a lot of options, if you have questions or are struggling, reach out to me or Grace. It’s imperative 
to bond sooner rather than later to integrate new people with the old.  

MacKenzie: New CIO application has been open, and the first CIO bill will be next Tuesday. 
The first two funding rounds are completed. 

Sarah: Thanks for coming to the Welcome Back Dinner, and thanks to Academic Affairs for 
acknowledging the awards recipients. The legal services application is closed, and updates will 
come throughout the year. For the video project, we are applying for a Parent’s Committee 
grant. If you come to our office in the PAC, you’ll see a sheet of paper that asks about self- 
governance. This is led by Alex Cintron to create institutional memory about the students’ 
perception of this concept. Grab the forms, get your members to fill them out. For retreat 
reminders, it is Sunday the 25th. Everyone here and new members should be there. I slacked 
out slides in the PowerPoint, please fill it out. As we bring in first years, make an effort to 
welcome them. I also slacked out evaluations for members, chairs, and reps. I will send these 
out at beginning and end of each semester to get a pulse on student opinions.  

Emily: The presidential senate is meeting at the end of the month, we have about 170 leaders 
coming. The two issues are gender neutral housing and divestment of fossil fuels at UVA. 
Visitors are welcome to come. Last year we discussed the trashcans in dorms; the problem is 
back and its being taken on by Phoebe and others. A few weeks ago, I presented the idea to 
use StudCo as a platform to promote awesome things happening each week. I thought we could 
have a theme each week to highlight categories of organizations, and present them at GenBod. 
To create a record of the groups, you could have members have coffee with student leaders, 
talk about the history of the organization, their accomplishments and struggles. We will also use 
StudCo newsletter to highlight them. I sent this list out a couple times, and the first one is public 
service. Teresa Sullivan is coming next Tuesday, as a heads up. 

Liam: So when do we present? 

Emily: Your presentation is next week for public service. This is your main week of research. 

Lizzy: You’re sending us the list of groups to contact? 
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Emily: Yes. Another note, I talked to Phoebe Willis about the strategic investment email. We got 
a disappointing email about student representation, so she will be talking to reps to create a 
plan of action. 

Brett: At the Sunday meeting, we will meet with Phoebe Willis. A couple reps talked about 
going to Green Dot training, otherwise please be there. I also spoke with Buzz, who wanted to 
look at buying debt and funding loans. Charles was looking at making opportunities available for 
students in the funding pool. In StudCo news, we put out a survey and will continue it at office 
hours next week. Responses have been supportive of our position that we want to take. I 
thought the email response we received was unhelpful at best, and we need to stay full throttle. 
Other than that, let me know if you can’t make Sunday, or want to join. 

Alex: This is the annual budget. For the comparison tab, I have the overview compared to 
previous years. The committees have shifted a little, particularly with Public Service and 
Outreach. Legislative affairs has a decently increased non-SAF fund which has to do with the 
election initiative. Safety & Wellness has more non-SAF to hold the Swellness Fair, which 
requires marketing and food funds. Additionally, Outreach has broken out, and Executive 
programming has increased by $1000 since last year. Some projects have been absorbed into 
the Exec programming budget.  

John: Why not increase the Exec budget? 

Alex: It increased by only $1000, because it doesn’t include Outreach anymore. I think $4000 is 
sufficient. 

Maeve: My committee initiatives are being absorbed, and I am confident that will be enough. 

Michael: Internal Affairs met with Alex on Monday to discuss the budget Other than one thing, 
we suggested rep body passed the budget. 

Alex: Stud Org. tab is a large chunk, and it’s in our budget to accommodate the SAC and PAC 
technology and equipment, which is why it is so large. It’s been included in there since 2014. 
Most of the changes I’ve made are in non-SAF requests, which had to be cut across committees 
for food especially.  

John: Where does SAF come from? 

Alex: SAF is the Student Activities Fund. 

John: How much goes to UJC? 

Alex: None.  

Brett: What is non-SAF balance? 

Alex: It’s difficult to get an updated report. There are disclosure rules so I can’t say exactly, but 
this non-SAF requested amount is enough to continue our functions in the near future. The 
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expenditure in 2014-2015 was large, so we are trying to compensate for that. I am comfortable 
increasing it slightly. If a rep wants to hear more, I would be happy to discuss. 

John: When was this written? 

Alex: These were due to me by Tuesday, I put it together over the weekend. Last semester, we 
voted on the summer budget which goes from last day of classes until annual budget is 
approved. I have sent out a Budgeting 101 document, which detailed how we operate. We’ve 
made this as accessible as possible.  

Brett: I will follow up with John personally. This is the general introduction, and we’ll vote on the 
budget next Tuesday. With that, I will end this week’s meeting.  

The General Body meeting ended at 7:33 PM 

 


